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Hettie Powell, Queens Defenders (hpowell(@queensdefenders.org)

***FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE***

NYC Defenders Decry Commencement of Transfers of Women and
Transgender People on Rikers Island to Upstate Prisons

Initial Transfers of People from the Rose M. Singer Center in NYC to
the Bedford Hills and Taconic Correctional Facilities Begin Today

(NEW YORK, NY) — The Legal Aid Society, Brooklyn Defender Services, The Bronx
Defenders, Neighborhood Defender Service of Harlem, and Queens Defenders decried the
commencement of Mayor Bill de Blasio and Governor Kathy Hochul’s plan to transfer nearly all
of the women and transgender people currently in detention on Rikers Island to two upstate
prisons operated by the state’s Department of Corrections and Community Supervision

(DOCCS).

The NYC Defenders stated: “This morning, the first group of people have been transferred from
the Rose M. Singer Center to upstate prisons, away from their families, friends, attorneys, social
workers, and support networks. This ill-conceived plan was developed without the input of the
women and transgender people - those directly impacted by the move - nor their advocates.

This decision was a false choice, and Governor Hochul and Mayor de Blasio could have urged
that people be released to programs to keep them in New York City close to loved ones and
services. Both offices ignored this obvious and humane approach but instead opted for a political
stunt.

These New Yorkers signed a petition, and begged Albany and City Hall not to force them away
from their family and community, which inflicts life-altering pain and trauma. This decision
infringes on incarcerated people’s rights. We stand in solidarity with the people incarcerated at


http://link.mediaoutreach.meltwater.com/ls/click?upn=i8fho6TqC7G5dlDwUi0ixWBA34o21SSpRKGc1QVtIPLY0Iay0VPJO94Y5NuEkC1Ym63gRvEM6hctuk-2Fm440oKZGQRsG7O2DpEQJ0ZaqOLnfdi-2FG-2Fu-2BUgitN-2Falx0HqSTF2cKt7dkDmjlZx01Vo9dx-2BsFnNcZmwAiYzhoiQH7xjWKzuyIggMfFvjPj89GySC6y8FLvhjNtbn4ykJiwwky-2F1Z6UsIbhHcOmnCN2IHt-2Fm9fj5KQUDvhvls6hhW2OQ8Y-2FN0Llp-2FVuwtuK5uSAWRdu1sRaNWLkDkao-2F3RRGtxHgj8v4sG6yDb-2B-2FKyguQfTI58apv0GRVH-2FQB8C1lrhWqRh-2B2DLSGQqvmgCUv8TnrKvfBaAOGdYkwC8bQr29nbPnMvWpBh55lE7-2BJg-2BTQLwEDe7WpFnh-2BNKlzSe-2BgVOnt8ofSvTg9Uz5-2FRHNnx8CPmlpO4wB-2FdAseRYP7R3Ng4XjOCzI-2BMfnvpc8g8-2FIFihHo-2BBxZt4c3-2BiNG-2F8SrFMPvkdeAIYPztX1h3C2SRqMz2-2BHkaWPV1DSaH3FPVKYplPhMH1DViBTIq8mjwbfANr006HM7nR2Ukjcx8YF2mzncY2iFvvjtpQsO4uR37PIHA9PnJciJvo2v4aVRRBIGtLUw71eM92ciwMZ2i5aOuRleR4BAQjXW4NZHThmJMCsmfLQUYpCu930Cw1aV7UiL43gmQpvJRdCJov04BQkGfTUas6P-2FeP8CthtYCVYN9J9ZxEFgxZzUAEsr02yRi19368qUCEUtYHJDK_zTry6owPo3cfzCfpPe12M1yalkSxAtWIButQ0opKVvB21k9ZUyu6rGOxMWq5hMC48AGn0yLOwW25bPmJWXNMA2jeSmoj5lgmJ0H0Nqs9sHYdHDoxaANSNlBx5X9zteF69Bi9s8uMEx63ZdYv0zd4RiBzhm9865flFjdqM4-2Bleb6xiYEau-2B0Vqz9EkRvMgj2g-2FAYbzBPSBU6NcenRKGRoQvXkaoNKDlyryIZyz8Aoz-2F4HMW-2F1dH1J9R5-2FH-2FQ0KZzY4nTrTkmpUbyZyg-2Fj03l-2F1RLykKX8l9m-2FDX1aSq0nZzX2vRv9pqDuuSMnSm-2Bcqnj22ulmN72N-2Feih88XIss9UZ8dMDJ0nG3Kw69PXNroHmc6ZtHVvNtfjrhXErAG3DhcJvqfixNmgwzSBbcXvQJaT6g-3D-3D

Rose M. Singer, and will continue to fight these transfers and stand ready to file litigation if
necessary.”
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